

Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 5 November 2019

Cllr Collecott, Vice-Chair, opened the meeting at 7:07pm

1


1.1
Attendance 
Present:
Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Peter Collecott, John Grist, David Jefferson, Jane Murray

County Cllr James Reeder

Lynne Ward – Parish Clerk

1 parishioner

Apologies Received:
Parish Cllrs Cara Graham, Len Jacklin, John Murray

County Cllrs Keith Robinson

District Cllrs Andree Gee
Absent:
Parish Cllr George King

District Cllr Edward Back

2
Declarations of Interest
Cllrs Collecott, Grist and Murray declared an interest as members of Oulton Community Council.

3
Open Forum
3.1
A parishioner, Sarah Lenihan, raised the issue of the dangerous speed of traffic in Sands Lane and, following contact with the Council, the MP and the police, had petitioned every house in Sands Lane.  Parish Councillors expressed their understanding and support and acknowledged that it was a problem that had existed for some time, hence the installation of the SID signs. Cllr Reeder will take this forward.

4
Minutes of Last Meeting
Council agreed that the Minutes of the last meeting held on 1 October 2019 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED

5
Clerk’s Report
5.1
The Clerk reported that, as agreed at the last meeting, she had written to district and county councillors to encourage them to attend parish council meetings and, where they were unable to, to request that they submit their apologies together with a report on their Oulton Parish-related activities for presentation at the meeting.

5.2
Confirmation had been received from Cllr Graham that registration of the Oulton grit bins had been completed

5.3
Formal requests for funding have been sent to County and District Councillors and local businesses

5.4
The Clerk summarised circulation emails that had been forwarded to councillors

6
Matters Arising
6.1
The Bonds Meadow Vice-Chair has produced a 4-page insert in the Autumn Newsletter about the Woods Meadow Country Park and how to get involved with the Friends of Woods Meadow.

7
Clerk’s Finance Report
7.1
The Clerk presented the accounts for the period 1 July to 30 September 2019.  Council was asked to consider and approve.


APPROVED
7.2
The Precept Request Form for 2020-21 had been received and should be returned by 24th January 2020.

7.3
The Clerk presented a draft budget to be considered alongside the precept request. It was agreed that this would be taken forward to the December meeting.

7.4
The Clerk had received from Simon Walker information about the cost of replacing the children’s play and adult recreational equipment. It was agreed that this would be taken forward to the December meeting to be considered for the 2020-21 Budget.

7.5
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	Clerk’s October Salary
	5.11.19
	Cheque No 100967
	£286.40
	S137

	Clerk’s October PAYE
	5.11.19
	Cheque No 100968
	£71.60
	S137

	Suffolk Preservation Society – Landscape Training
	5.11.19
	Cheque No 100969
	£60.00
	S137

	The Gardener
	5.11.19
	Cheque No 100970
	£200.00
	S137

	Cllr Peter Collecott
	5.11.19
	Cheque No 100971
	£30.00
	S137


APPROVED 

8
Reports

8.1
Cllr Reeder
8.1.1
Cllr Reeder reported that a large amount of cigarettes had been seized by Trading Standards in Lowestoft

8.1.2
A Suffolk County Council Cabinet reshuffle had taken place due to Richard Smith’s resignation from Finance

8.1.3
The Lake Lothing Third Crossing is out to tender

8.1.4
A Braking Point campaign has been started to keep young people safe on the roads

8.1.5
A first time central heating fund is available for Suffolk residents

8.1.6
Civil parking enforcement is devolved to district councils from 31 January 2020

8.1.7
Plans are being considered for a community bus to replace the 108 route, which finished on 31 October 2019
9
Planning
9.1
DC/19/4191/TPO – no objections

9.2
DC/19/4164/FUL – no objections

9.3
DC/19/4018/FUL – objections raised by neighbour based on their right to light
10
Neighbourhood Plan

10.1
It was proposed by Cllr Jane Murray and seconded by Cllr Grist that Mark Thompson’s company, Collective Community Planning, be appointed Neighbourhood Plan Consultants, as recommended by the Steering Group.


APPROVED
10.2
It was proposed by Cllr Jefferson and seconded by Cllr Jane Murray that Stuart Everett be appointed Neighbourhood Plan Project Manager, with fees to a maximum of £2,000, as recommended by the Steering Group


APPROVED
10.3
Stuart Everett to be invited formally to attend the December meeting.

11
Woods Meadow Road Names
Council was asked to consider new road names for Woods Meadow and the following were approved:

Rydwar

Maplesden

12
Other Business
12.1
Funding is being sought for 2 defibrillators to be located at the entrance to the Community Centre and at the Limes Academy.  Cllr Collecott has donated £200 in memory of his wife.

The meeting closed at 9.28pm
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